Zion Women of NALC Meeting:  March 9, 2022
Present:  Nora Staunton, Rebecca Harvey, Chris White, Sandy Wierwille, Ruth Hoenie, and Pam Fledderjohann, Linda Yahl   
1.     Call to Order: Nora Staunton 

2.     Opening Devotion: Linda Yahl
3.     Reading/Approval of Minutes:  Sandy read the minutes from the meeting. Becky made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Pam seconded the motion.  Vote taken and motion carried.
4.     Correspondence/Thank-you notes: Thank you notes were received from Ruth Langsdon and family and Ruth Ann Merriman for memorial gifts for loved ones from the Zion Women.  Peggy Jording WNALC Treasurer for our donation to their general fund and Navajo Lutheran Mission for our donation.  
5.     Treasurer’s Report/Approval:  
        a. Ruth read the treasurer’s report and the balance as of February 28, 2022 was $2,175.29.  Linda brought up that kitchen expenses should be coming from our kitchen budget of $350 rather than designated funds.  Ruth will go back and transfer kitchen expenses under the kitchen budget category from her time as treasurer.  Chris said we should designate where our memorial gifts should go at the end of the year to keep them in this church.  Ruth said we can designate in December where the donations will go.  Pam made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report and Sandy seconded the motion.  Vote taken and motion carried. 
6.    Ministry Team Reports:

        a. Mission Action (Chris: NALC ): Mary Bates picked up Relief Buckets, kits and blankets in February.  Workday is March 17.  We will be working on knotting quilts and Personal Care Kits from Nora’s Thrivent funds.  Mary Bates is requesting disposable diapers of all sizes and wipes and blankets.  Pam will check out diapers and wipes with her Thrivent funds.
        b. Spiritual Growth (Becky - Bible Study): Nothing to report.
        c. Mission Community (Chris – Agape, Crisis Center, etc.): Chris reported we will start collecting in the summer for the Crisis Center. 
        d. Cards to Shut-Ins (Cheryl): 22 cards were sent out.
        e. Family Care Standing Ministry Team (Becky): Becky reported there was one funeral.    
        f. Kitchen Standing Ministry Team (Kathy Bishir, plus the monthly volunteer):  Kathy submitted a written report.  Ruth has kitchen duty in April.  Kathy made a suggestion list for the shoe boxes.  Craft day has been having an attendance of 6-10 people monthly. 
        g. Prayer Shawl Standing Ministry Team (Kathy Bishir): No prayer shawls were given out.
        h. Flower Standing Ministry Team (Nora Staunton):  Nothing to report.
        i. Altar Standing Ministry Team (Cheryl Macklem): No report.
7.     Unfinished Business: 

        a. Nora thanked everyone who helped with the Celebration of Women.  We are to start thinking of ideas for next year.  The date will be set at a later time.
         b.  Lenten Fundraiser envelopes have been passed out and there are a few on the table in the narthex. Thank you to Chris and Pam for passing them out.
         c.  Thank you to all who provided desserts for the Fish Fry.

         d.  A reminder that the Lenten Breakfast at WSUMC is March 26th.
8.     New Business:  
        a. Soup & Salad Supper March 16th.  Linda will bring salad and bread, Pam-salad fixings and brownies, Ruth- ham and bean soup, Sandy- vegetable soup and a pie, Becky- chili soup, Nora-chicken noodle soup, pies and punch and Chris-cookies.
10.   Adjournment: Ruth made a motion to adjourn, and Chris seconded the motion.  Vote taken and motion carried.

11.   Closing prayer:  We prayed the Lord’s Prayer.
                                        Respectfully submitted,

                                        Sandy Wierwille

                                        Women’s Council Secretary
